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We are really looking forward to welcoming all the children back in school on Monday. They have been working so hard with their online learning and we are so proud of them all. Thank you to all the parents for the support you have given your children and us. We know it has been challenging and frustrating at times. 

Also I want to say a huge thank you to all the staff for the amazing job they have done throughout lockdown. Staff have worked tirelessly throughout the pandemic, supporting all the children and providing engaging and fun learning.
Monday 8th March 

We will be welcoming back all our pupils. 
Our intention that the school will run as normally as possible within the current Government Guidance. All children will be expected to attend. School will be compulsory again and families who don’t attend may face fines. 
Breakfast Club and After School Club opens

Drop off and pick up

You must drop off your child between 8.45am and 9.00am. 

You must collect your child at the end of the day between 3pm and 3.30pm. (3.15-3.30pm for Y4-6 at Robert Browning)
All children will be brought to the playground at the end of the day.

Only 1 parent is allowed to drop off/collect their child/ren.

Please wear a face covering.

Please make sure you are social distancing from other families.

Once you have dropped off or collected your child please move away from the school gates.

Visitors and parents/carers cannot enter the site and/or gather at school gates. 

Please continue to phone and email us if you need to share information or ask questions. You will not have the usual daily contact with the teaching staff. We will call or email you instead (this includes if your child has an accident).

The School Day

All children must wear school uniform. They can wear PE kit to school on the days they have PE.

The children will be allowed to bring in a water bottle and their book bags and bring books home again.

Phase or floor bubbles have been created. Children don't have to social distance in their bubbles.

Where possible children will sit in rows facing the front.

Staff do have to maintain social distancing. Some adults will be moving between bubbles and between schools, but this will be limited.

We will be following our normal school timetable and curriculum. We will plan interventions to help children catch up on the learning they have missed this year. 

Lunchtimes will be in the dinner hall and will be staggered so only one bubble is in the hall at a time. Tables and benches will then be cleaned before the next class enters.

Playtimes will be staggered and bubbles will be allocated an area of the playground to use.

Other professionals will be coming into school to work with children and families. They will follow the most up to date guidance.

Many of the current protocols will continue; hygiene and frequent hand washing/hand gel, frequent cleaning, keep your distance and keep moving in shared areas such as corridors and staircases.

Staff will continue to test themselves for COVID twice a week.

Responding to a suspected case of Coronavirus
Please do not send your child to school if they are unwell. If they have a high temperature, loss of smell or taste or a new, continuous, dry cough, please let us know and book your child to be tested immediately. There is a list of other symptoms available on the NHS and Government website.
Anyone displaying Coronavirus symptoms in school will be sent home immediately and will need to follow the Government guidelines for self isolation. 
· Child with symptoms will be sent home and must arrange a test
· Siblings will be sent home
· Other families in the class/bubble will be notified
· Other children in that group can continue to come to school until the test results are back
· If the test is positive, the symptomatic child must self- isolate for 10 days, siblings for 10 days and the same group children and staff for 10 days. We will also notify Public Health England in Southwark for further guidance
· If negative, the child can return when better
· If parents refuse to test their child, we will notify Public Health England in Southwark who will follow this up with the family, GP and complete a risk assessment. They will advise the school on our next steps.
Asymptomatic testing information for parents and adults in households with children at school or college​

Undertaking regular, rapid coronavirus (COVID-19) testing helps reduce transmission of the virus. Parents and other adults in households with children at school or college, who do not have symptoms, can now access regular, rapid coronavirus (COVID-19) testing. This includes childcare and support bubbles.

Tests are fast, easy and completely free. There are different ways for a household, childcare or support bubble to collect their test to take at home, twice-weekly:

· through your employer, if they offer testing to employees

· by collecting a home test kit from a local test site – anyone aged 18 or over can collect 2 packs of   7 tests

· by ordering a home test kit online – please do not order online if you can access testing through other routes, this frees up home delivery for those who need it most

If you have any queries about the tests, and you live in England, please call 119 (free from mobiles and landlines). Lines are open every day from 7am to 11pm.

Children of primary school age (and below) without symptoms are not being asked to take a test.

Testing is voluntary, but strongly recommended to all who are eligible. Alongside the vaccine, washing hands, wearing face coverings, and maintaining social distancing, rapid testing plays a vital role in reducing transmis​sion rates. Getting into the habit of regular testing as part of our everyday lives will help us all to play our part and do what we can to protect each other.
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